WWF-Canada identifies at least four major measures needed to safeguard polar bear populations:

1.
By the end of 2009, Canada must develop with the U.S. and Greenland, a North American Conservation Action Plan for polar bears and their habitats (fully consistent with the 1973 International Agreement on the Conservation of Polar Bears and their Habitats, domestic Species at Risk Act legislation, and the international Convention on Biological Diversity).

2.
All threats to polar bears must be managed. This would include Canada taking a positive lead role in securing a fair, effective and science based global climate change agreement this December in Copenhagen; and having relevant jurisdictions implement precautionary management of all polar bear harvests and industrial activities to allow for maximum resilience in polar bears increasingly stressed by vanishing sea-ice.

3.
All jurisdictions must ensure that key polar bear habitats (feeding and denning areas) are fully mapped and protected from cumulative pressures from industrial activity, such as is now occurring in the Beaufort Sea and Baffin Bay. Industrial activities include oil, gas and mineral development as well as shipping. Potential protection measures could also include new safeguards for the High Arctic Islands, where the General Circulation Models and IPCC scientists agree ice-dominated marine systems will retreat to by mid-Century, or perhaps earlier.

4.
Significantly increase funding to ensure the resources are available to sustain world-class scientific research on polar bears and their key habitats and to collate local Aboriginal knowledge. Furthermore, this information must be properly integrated into resource management planning processes across the North American Arctic. 

